BE IT RESOLVED, that the 204th Convention of the
Episcopal Diocese of Maine send its greetings to:

.

Terry Reimer, former Canon for Finance and Stewardship, for his 18 years of service and leadership in the
finance oftice, with the trustees, with diocesan properties, and in collaboration with congregations.

The Rev. Carolyn Eklund, former Rector of St. Paul, Brunswick, on her official retirement from active
ministry, with appreciation for her pastoral leadership and gratitude for her continuing leadership in the diocese.

Tom Sumner, Assistant Director of Finance and Insurance, for more than 4 decades of service to the diocese
doing bookkeeping, payroll, benefits, and being of good cheer and compassion with all diocesan employees.

Katie Clark, Canon for Communications, whose positive attitude, excellent skills, and communication
competence enhanced our communications game considerably.

The Rev. Marcia Richardson, deacon formerly assigned to St. Phillip, Wiscasset, on her retirement from
active ministry, with appreciation for her diaconal ministry and best wishes for her health and happiness.

The Most Reverend Michael B. Curry for what will be nine years of inspiring the Episcopal Church,
centering our attention on Jesus Christ as Lord, and showing us a way to be a servant of God.
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The Rt. Rev. Chilton R. Knudsen, eighth Bishop of Maine, for her decade-long ministry among us, and
with gratitude for her ministry in many other dioceses, and now, for her rest from all these labors with ample
time for golfing and for holiday visits to Maine.

The Rt. Rev. Stephen T. Lane, ninth Bishop of Maine, and now the Bishop Provisional, Diocese of
Rochester, for his eleven years of ministry among us, and with gratitude for his continued ministry in the
Episcopal Church as well as delight for his continued presence in Maine.

Winkie Chalfant, widow of the Rt. Rev. Edward Chalfant, with gratitude for her and Bishop Chalfant’s

ministry in Maine, and with our sympathy for his death, and celebration in resurrection promise that he lives
now with God.

Barbara Martin, former Canon for Administration, who served the Diocese of Maine for more than 15 years
under Bishops Knudsen, Lane, and Brown. She especially shined pulling the diocesan community together during
diocesan conventions and during town halls during the pandemic. She also served the wider church as President
of B.E.S.T., the association of executive staff to Bishops.
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